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Dear Friends, Benefactors, and Supporters,

Educating our children in the light of 
Christ” is the mantra that we live by each 
day and one that we instill in all of the 
students we are entrusted to educate. As 
the philosopher Aristotle said, however, 
“educating the mind without educating 

the heart is no education at all.” Our fundamental belief is that 
Christ Himself is the reason our school exists in the first place 
and following His example is at the core of our mission. We 
thank you for sharing in the work entrusted to us by the Lord, 
especially how you help us prepare our students to eventually 
leave 5202 N. Bowdoin ready to make an impact on the world. 

Each day, it delights us to promote both academic excellence 
and generous service. We also promote respect and tolerance 
for everyone. Our aim is to encourage and empower our 
students to recognize and develop their God-given potential, 
to deepen their faith, and to grow in awareness of their moral 
responsibilities to one another and to the larger community. 
Again, thank you for supporting Holy Cross Catholic School 
in this all-important work.

God bless you all,

Fr Mark Bachmeier Pastor

Dear Friends of Holy Cross Catholic School,

Holy Cross Catholic School has educated 
children in the light of Christ for over 100 
years, and this mission continues to be one 
of opening the doors of Catholic education 
to all children, regardless of the financial 
circumstances of their families. In looking 

at the most recent challenges we faced and the accomplishments 
we achieved over the last couple of years, one thing becomes 
abundantly clear to me: the generous support provided by our 
donors was instrumental in Holy Cross overcoming many 
obstacles and a key factor in our success.

We are pleased to welcome the following teachers to Holy 
Cross: Ms. Katie Wilcox, Kindergarten, Ms. Jackie Wang, 
1st Grade, Ms. Keelin Burk, 4th Grade, and Ms. Sierra Faoro, 
Instructional Assistant. We are blessed to have these fine 
educators join the Holy Cross community.  

On behalf of the faculty, staff, students, and families of Holy 
Cross Catholic School, thank you for your continued support. 
Your generosity makes it possible to continue our 110-year-old 
tradition of supporting and challenging our students in their 
pursuit of learning and embracing the responsibilities of faith 
and citizenship. I look forward to celebrating our wonderful 
community with you in 2023. 

Blessing to all and with deepest gratitude,

Julie Johnson Principal
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OUR MISSION
We, Holy Cross Catholic School, take 
Jesus as our model, in order to serve our 
diverse parish, surrounding parishes, and 
our entire neighborhood. We open doors 
to a rigorous Catholic education for all 
children, Pre-Kindergarten through 8th 
grade. The school, in the light of Christ, 
nurtures, affirms, and challenges students 
in their pursuit of learning and the 
responsibilities of faith and citizenship.

CORE VALUES
Belief: We guide children to a deeper understanding of their faith and  
inspire them to take a Christ-like role in the world, acting on faith and 
nourishing hope.

Learning: We challenge students to high academic exploration and achievement.

Righteousness: We form young people and their families to serve as Jesus 
served and further God’s justice in the world.

Family: We strengthen the bonds of family, the first source of education and 
spiritual enlightenment. As part of the Body of Christ, we also enfold children 
in our nurturing Christian family.

ABOUT OUR SCHOOL
For 110 years, our school has educated and nurtured children 
in North Portland. We are united by faith and community, 
guiding our children as they develop into responsible, 
compassionate citizens who respond with reverence, respect, 
and integrity to family, Church, and the global community.

SCHOOL PROFILE 
Tuition

$6800 per child

Financial aid and scholarships

100% of our families receive parish support. 42% of our 
students receive additional financial aid

Accreditation

WCEA, WASC, and the State of Oregon
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Fr. Mark Bachmeier 	 Pastor

Julie Johnson 	 Principal

R.J. Tagorda 	 Vice Principal, Technology Director

Keegan Davis 	 Middle School Science

Jackie Ott 	 Middle School Lanuage Arts

Tyler Soldat 	 Middle School Social Studies

Mary DeFrancia 	 Middle School Math

Janie Grosvenor 	 Middle School Religion, Technology

Amanda Louie 	 Middle School Support, Librarian

Jordan Bonnell 	 5th Grade

Keelin Burk 	 4th Grade

Brenda Martin 	 3rd Grade

Suzanne DeVaney-Wilkes	 2nd Grade

Jackie Wang 	 1st Grade

Katie Wilcox 	 Kindergarten

Jenny McInroy 	 Pre-Kindergarten

Teri-Kay Johnson 	 Learning Support Coordinator

Michele Hetherington	 Music

Melissa Brant 	 Physical Education

Shannon Goldrick 	 Instructional Support Coordinator

Mary Jane Weber	 Parent Coordinator

Cheryl Caleen 	 Instructional Assistant 

Sierra Faoro 	 Instructional Assistant 

Rosy Hernandez 	 Instructional Assistant

Sinai Romero Hernandez	 Instructional Assistant

Eva Varga 	 Instructional Assistant

Jen Washburn 	 Instructional Assistant

Lupita Zamora 	 Instructional Assistant

Keola Morley 	 Instructional Assistant

Marcia Thomas 	 Catapult Learning

Sue Ko 	 Catapult Learning

Sr. Mary Ryan, SNJM	 Legacy Gift Director

Leigh Little 	 Marketing and Communications

Deb Volker 	 Business Manager

Debbie Larsen 	 School Secretary

Tim Culligan 	 Special Projects Manager

Keola Morley 	 After School Care Coordinator

Julia Hanley	 After School Aide

Rosy Hernandez 	 After School Aide

Eryn McNally	 After School Aide

Socorro Serrano	 After School Aide

DEVELOPMENT LEADERSHIP COMMITTEE

PARENTS CLUB EXECUTIVE BOARD
Brittany Stolle 	 President

Ginna McLean 	 Vice president

Heather Hall Lewis 	 Treasurer	
Sage Fuller 	 Secretary	
Leigh Little 	 Communications Chair	

Holly Kirchgraber 	 Procurement Chair

Veronica Alvez 	 Hispanic Liaison

SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL
Bev Belanger 	 Parishioner

Andrew DeVeux 	 Parishioner and Parent

Shelly Hanel 	 Parishioner and Parent

Beth Kabele 	 Parishioner

Francis Rochon 	 Parishioner and Parent

Nick McCullar 	 Parishioner and Parent

Terry Connolly	 Parishioner and Parent

Fr. Mark Bachmeier 	 Pastor

Julie Johnson 	 Principal

Kyra Thompson 	 Development Director

Deb Volker 	 Business Manager

Karen Berning
Kathy Bevans
Sue Humes

Nancy Jordan 
Meridee Kaiel
Jim Kuffner

Tino Renon
Sr. Mary Ryan 
John Sullivan

RJ Tagorda
Kyra Thompson
Kathy Wendler 

Steve Waldram
Walt Waldram
Mary Jane Weber
Eva Varga

FACULTY AND STAFF

The Holy Cross community wishes to extend its gratitude to Kyra Thompson for her four years of service as Development Director 
to the school. We wish her the best in her work as Donor Relations Manager with the Sisters of the Holy Names of Jesus and Mary.



CONGRATULATIONS TO THE GRADUATING CLASS OF 2022!

La Salle Catholic School

Mason McLean

De La Salle North  

Catholic High School

Adela Avalos
Sophia Rangel-Carmona
Lexi Roberts
Angel Ronero-Rios
Domingo Zacarias Martin

St. Mary’s Academy

Lucy Lunceford	
Jasmine Winterowd

Shaker Heights High 

School (Ohio)

Ellie Fogarty

Jesuit Catholic  

High School

Cindy Medina-Hernandez

Central Catholic  

High School

Erick Ortiz Angeles 
Hersom Regalado Chavez
Caelyn Hanel
Ricardo Romera-Miranda

Valley Catholic  

High School

Leiya Tope 

Roosevelt High School

Ashley Barnard
Regina Cerda-Quezada
Cody DeVeux
Andy Hernandez-Valle
Max Keippela
Grayson Rose
Catherine Vuong 
Natty Washburn

Student awards

Music

Max Keippela

PE

Grayson Rose

English Language Arts

Leiya Tope and Lucy Lunceford

Math

Jasmine Winterowd and Andy Hernandez-Valle

Science

Angel Romero-Rios

Social Studies

Cody DeVeux

Religion

Caelyn Hanel

Writing

Catherine Vuong

Student Life

Ashley Barnard

Where they are headed
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Student Council

President 

Ashley Barnard 8th Grade

Vice President

Aubree ChurchBridges 7th grade

Secretary

Sophia Hernandez Pulido 7th grade

Treasurer

Max Keippela 8th Grade

Officer of Spirit

Lucy Zavage 6th Grade



$50,000 AND ABOVE 
Archdiocese of Portland in Oregon 
Joseph E. Weston OCF
Maybelle Clark Macdonald Fund

$20,000–$30,000 
JTMF Foundation
Mark O’Donnell 
O’Donnell Law Firm LLC
Catholic Schools Endowment Fund 
Foundation of Oregon
B P Lester and Regina John Foundation

$10,001–$19,999
Oregon State—Oregon State Library
The Lindgren Foundation
Clark Foundation
Mike and Tracey Clark
Margaret F. Rowley Estate †

$7,500–$10,000
Mark and Elizabeth Farrell
Tom and Marilyn Fink 
George and Mary Kremer Foundation
Sisters of Providence
Sr. Jeanette Heindl SP
Juan Young Trust
Gray Family Foundation
James and Poline Le
The Benevity Community Impact Fund
Bon Appetit/Fedele Bauccio
University of Portland

$5,000–$7,499
Vincent and Jana Ripley
Knights of Columbus #5279
Children’s Scholarship Fund—Oregon 
Cascade Policy Institute
Schwab Charitable
Carol Kesch
LPL Financial
Plan Member Securities Corporation
Sisters of the Holy Names of Jesus and Mary
The Samuel S. Johnson Foundation
James Kuffner Jr.
John Murphy—The Murphy Co.
International Raw Materials (IRM)
Anonymous

$2,500–$4,999
Thomas Erickson

Georgeann Truszkowski 
Grace Art Camp
Ad Ameritade Clearing
Ernest † and Constance Marbott 
Peninsula Optimist Club
Edward Jones
RBC
Michael and Linda Musulin
Thomas and Kathy Schmitt-Schmitt 
Construction
Suzanne Sivyer
C. Joseph VanHaverbeke
Brian and Kyra Thompson
Thomas E. Johnston
Ena Bezley
Cathy Elting

$1,500–$2,499
Philip and Debra Volker
Louise Martha Thomas
Julie and Greg Johnson
John and Mary Sullivan
Bank of America/Charles Schwab
Kelly and Darlene Baillie 
St Martin De Porres Trust
Matt and Susan Jones
Francis Rochon and Ingrid Carlson
Dr Romanaggi
Billy and Kathleen Ryan
James and Amy Dodson
Chad Honl—Honl Trees
Helen John Foundation
Kaye Condon
Teri-Kay and Kevin Johnson
Larry and Nancy Wissbaum

$1,000–$1,499
KidsGardening.org
James and Susan McGuigan
Sandra Barrera
Randolph and Michele Hetherington 
Ed Murphy
Ameriprise Financial 
Capital Group | American Funds
Merrill Lynch, Pierce, Fenner and Smith
Renaissance Charitable Foundation 
Camps for Kids
Ward Mathew Bonnin
David and Julie Brands
Harold Buell 

BearCreek PMG
Agustine Enriquiz and Alysson Enriquez
Linda Erickson
Elizabeth Faoro
Thomas Hartman and Valerie Baker
Bill Hunt
Mick and Carol Johnson
Kathy and Ken Kadera
John and Gail Lewis
Isaac Martin
Diane McLean
Msgr. Timothy Murphy
Walter and Pamela Pelett
Daniel and Rondi Radtke
Dr. Donald and Marilyn Sirianni
William Sprague
Brad Treble 
Carr Auto Group
Michael and Amy Welch
Jesse and Amy Winterowd

$500–$999
Carol and Steve Mitchell
Fidelity Charitable
Peter Jordan
The Capitol Group Companies Charitable 
Foundation
Stewart and Molly Butler
Tony and Heidi Leineweber
Rev. Neil Moore
Steve Thomas
Annie and Steve Mueller
George Galati
Matthew and Somer Bauer
Beverly Ebberts
Fred Cronin
Sharon Loomis-Malin and Rick Malin
Beverly Belanger
Adrianna Carr
Stephen and Antoniette Waldram
McFarlane’s Bark
Alsco
Vanguard Charitable
Fr. Mark Bachmeier
John Barr
William Curtis and Angelica Thornton
David and Linda Denman
Donald and Janet Fiesinger
Mark and Carol Gast 

HONOR ROLL OF DONORS July 1, 2021–June 30, 2022

Every effort has been made to ensure the accuracy of this list. Please notify us of any errors or omissions.
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Whitford Johnson
Patrick and Tamara Keagbine
Christopher Kelly
Steven Koch
Dr. Walter and Catherine Krieger
James and Kathleen Kuffner
Cathy Kurtz
Amanda and David Louie
Stanley and Kelley Manser
Thomas and Mandy Minderhout
Byron and Channon Norris
Karl and Donna Pasero
Margarito Rangel-Hernandez and Patricia 
Carmona Fuerte
Robert Robertson
Heidi Ruckwardt
Robert Shanahan
Kelvin and Meg Soldat
Lawrence and Joyce Thayer
Lt. Col Bernard and Anita Verbout
Ronald Welsh
Patty Wilde and Graham Dewey

$250–$499
Maureen and Tim Briare
Andrew Lawson
Patricia Thompson
Claire Schulte
Lynette Godt
Anna Humberston
Daniel Rives Kistler
Timothy Maguigan
Sidney and Paul Spezza
Brittany Marsh
Richard and Mary Jane Weber
Colleen Colleary
Sheila Crites
Jack and Roberta Jwayad
Robert and Patricia Lasich
Thomas Phillips
Thomas A. Spitznagel
Paul and Linda Tinker
Lindsey and Benjamin Swinehart
William and Hannah Holiman
JJ and PL Carlin
Rupert and Sally Liddie
George and Karen Bellcoff
Mike Cavalli
Ed and Tiffany Farah
Phyllis Gress
Deborah Healey
Mark Illias
Andrew and Kacy Keippela
Andrew Kuffner
Leslie Marbott
Charles Martin

Jason and Kathleen Penwell
Todd and Jennifer Sprague
Thomas Steffen
Darrell Veltkamp
Helen Wilhelm
Richard and Nina Wisher
Keegan Davis and Morgan Armstrong
Paul and Julee Ryan
Pat and Tami Keagbine
Sondra Ruckwardt
Ray’s Wishes  
American Endowment Foundation
Leonard and Brenda Aplet
Julia Puntney 
Deborah and Jim Cook
Stephen and Nicole del Guidice
Richard and Rebecca Dusa
Carol Herman
Gerald and Rosie Honl
James Kimmons
Elizabeth Laughlin
Beverly Lee
Tim and Brenda Martin
Roger and Mary McFall
Geoff Mitchell
Patricia Murphy
Andrew and Teresa Noethe
Sharon and Kevin O’Connell
Thomas Phillips
Cherylee Rhone
Richard and Phyllis Riggs
David Roethig and Julia Reisemann
Tyler and Kaylin Soldat
Roger and Donna Trudeau
University of Portland Men’s Soccer
Gerald and Jeanetta Wack
James Wiley
Steven and Anna Rose

$100–$249
Beverly Raya
Barbara Bickel 
Peggy and Albert Bickel
Mary Ellen Stesney
Debbie Larsen
Frances Perez
Elaine Stephens, DVM.
Brigid Allen
Dorothy and Bud Anderson
Ted and Cheryl Barham
Nate Berndt and Angie Capri-Berndt
Gary Branden
Annie Braunstein
Gerald and Mary Brezo
Richard Ditter
Christopher and Shelley Hanel

F. Leo and Sharon Little
John and Leslie McGuigan
Ginna and Bryan McLean
William Moran
Dennis Murphy Sr.
Portland Nursery
Phyllis Robertson Lamb
John and Mary Rosenthal
Ruth Schulte
Steve and Rebecca Spitulski
Amy Stell and Col. Daniel Miller
Ramon Tagorda
John and Ann Timm
Walt and Kathy Waldram
Nancy Weiss and Mark Irwin
Robert and Genevieve Wilde
Jessica Wode
John D. and Elaine Zavage
Jean Alderson
Florentino and Ann Renon
Emma Walden
Jane Bachman
John and Frances Breiling
Jack and Bonnie DeLaney
Russell and Tamara Erhardt
Jennifer Froistad
Meridee and Gary Kaiel
Edmund Maresh Sr.
Stephen McKenzie
Steven and Denise Percell
Andrew and Jennifer Ridenour
Daniel and Sharon Rom
Julie Sprague and Richard McRae
Mark and Karen Pinder
Marilyn Stewart
Jeanne Wilson
Frances Keagbine †
Nancy Jordan and Family
John Lyster and Jo Ellen Lyster
Billy Mildenberger  
Nite Hawk Cafe and Lounge
Adam Teuscher
Michael and Loraine Cameron-Simmons
Robert and Mary Medley
Ludwing Vega and Veronica Alvez
Ray Baxter
Jerry and Bev Beall
Kenneth and Karen Berning
Mary Carroll
Connie Chamberlain
Carol and Mike Cole
Wylie Compton
Pete and Paula DiSalvo
Kenneth J. Dobos
Anonymous Donor
Barbara Dorsey



Daniel and Denise Erceg/Vetmark
George Ferritor
Terry Flack
Jim and Erin Gaston
Michael Gorman
Dr. Thomas and Shannon Greene
Deborah Kimmons
Anton Gustafson
Michael and Kathleen Hannon
Sr. Kathleen Hecht SNJM
Jean Houston
Jean Howe
Rose Howell
Daniel and Beth Kabele
Jim Kaempf
Raymond and Judy Kelly
Robert Kerns and Anna Lageson Kerns
Beverly Koch
Ruth Lewellen-Dix
Christopher and Heather Hall Lewis
Teri Mariani
Lorna McClure
Dave and Diane McGann
Robert Mildenberger
Tom and Dodie Mills
Bill and Jane Murphy
James Olheiser
Terry and Carolyn Connolly
Dennis and Lael Prazeau
Stevie Rhodes
Anne Ropar Storm and Chris Storm
Tim + and Laurie Ryan
Susanna Sabah-Klee and Richard Klee
David and Michelle 
Jon Schneider and Angie DiSalvo
Richard and Ellen Shamrell
Lorie Simmons and Michael Cameron
Kevin and Brittany Stolle
Gail Stuckenschneider
Marvin and Evelynn VonFeldt
Phillip and Mary Wais
Pamela West
Taylor and Andrea Zajonc

Up to $99
Elba Rauda Nambo
Rodolfo and Leticia Benitez-Castro
Kenneth Inskeep
Alejandro and Maria Montes-Lozano

Delphine Busch
Neil Humprey 
Willamette Blue Print
David and Cleo Hurley
Mark and Dotty Johnson
James Mehrens and Frances Portillo
William Mildenberger
Jerry Oliver
Alicia Ruckwardt
Thomas Sullivan
Guadalupe Adriana Diaz Lopez
Jose Francisco Javier and Ma. Guadalupe 
Arriola Mendoza
Terry and Madonna Louie-Kelsey
Cheryl Girres
John Kovach
Joseph Schweitzer
St. John’s Flower Shop
Shane and Jane Campbell-Quinn
Eric and Lori Bennett
Raina Briare
Katy Culligan
Tom and Lindsey Culligan
Andrew De Veux and Heather De Veux
Suzanne DeVaney-Wilkes and Garry Wilkes
Karin Ellmaker
Michael Fitzgerald
Adrien Garonzik
Sr. Marie Bernadette George
Dan and Robin Girres
Patrick Grant
Dennis and Karen Haley
Timothy and Johanna Hannan
Daniel Hannon and Drew Hannon
Gregory and Patricia Hannon
Fr. Pat Hannon
Celestino Hernandez and Elvira Nieves
Richard and Meridith Holman
Sandra Jacobs
Sally and Dave Johnson
Josh and Cathy Kelley
Charles Kupetz
Debbie Larsen
Tara Lawrence
Elizabeth Preciso
Brian and Jennifer Rousseau
Margaret Smith
Tim and Ginger Taylor
Doug and Karen Thwaite

Nathelle Togni
Wayne Yanta
Julie Zeller-Wiley
Frances Zimmermann-Kamm
Senen Angon and Ruth Reyes
Ingrid Carlson and Francis Rochon
Edgar and Estela Mendez-Gamez
Judith Nolan
Venesh and Vickie Pillay
Jacqueline Carver
Carl and Ursula Cawley
George Ferguson
Ross Vanderkamp 
Penny Carpenter
Marlene Crale
Tim and Jonni Culligan
Tom and Terry Fero
Patrick and Lisa Ryan
Isabel Seals
Carole Strawn 
Sue Unger
Ramon and Gabriela Enciso-Quezada
Rodolfo and Maria Cardiel
Sr. Ruth Frank
Vicki and Phil Hastay
Jose and Manuela Lopez-Antonio
Patrick and Jennifer McGarry
Jose and Maria Del Rosario Pedroza Estrada
Sr. Mary Steinkamp
Severin Wold
Fr. Charles Wood 
Delicious Donuts
Jon Feigion and Jean Dalrymple-Feigion
Celestino and Elvira Hernandez Nieves
Benigno and Delia Hernandez-Perez
Senen andRuth Angon
Cecilio Romero Perez
Antonio and Guadalupe Avila Guzman
James and Christine Pfau
Isabel Baltazar Sebastian
Jose and Erika Vazquez
Dario and Noelia Diaz-Soriano
Efrain and Maria Guadalupe
David and Maria Chavarria-Gonzalez
Benito and Gloria Tolentino-Rodriquez

THANK YOU VOLUNTEERS!
We also want to thank our many volunteers. Your time and energy help to make a positive impact in the students 

we serve each day. Even through the pandemic, we appreciate your continued encouragement and support.



GARDENING GRANT

Due to several wonderfully generous donors the school now has a community garden!

Mr. Tip O’Neill at IRM (International Raw Materials)—Thank you for seeing the vision and getting us started.

Gardening is the very definition of hands-on learning. It is a chance for students to get their hands dirty and to 
experience nature and where their food comes from. And now science can be taught outside!

Special thanks to our donors:

•	 IRM (International Raw Materials)

•	 Juan Young Trust

•	 O’Brien Construction

•	 Kid’s Gardening Grant

•	 Optimist Club

•	 MacFarlanes Bark

•	 Portland Nursery

•	 Honl Trees

•	 Thomas Steffen

•	 The endless volunteer hours from 
parishioners, parents, grandparents, 
alumni, staff, and neighbors.

Highlights

•	 10 cubic yards of sod removed by volunteers

•	 Beautiful oak raised beds installed

•	 Sitting area added

•	 Removed old fencing/added new safer fencing for playground

•	 Access ramp built for exit out of gym in an emergency

•	 Rototilling and seeding completed

New!

•	 No fencing around garden

•	 Security cameras

•	 New water line

•	 New ADA Ramp

•	 New sitting area
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LIBRARY GRANT
This year Holy Cross received three library grants 
from the State Library of Oregon. With these grants 
the library received a mini facelift. New chairs were 
purchased for the middle schoolers and washable 
floor cushions for the younger grades. The library 
sports new rugs, iPads, and a new check-out computer. 
The largest gift was the purchase of over 600 books 
with most of the books written by authors of color 
making our library one of the most diverse of many 
Catholic schools. A major goal at Holy Cross is to 
cultivate a positive identity formation for every 
student by encouraging students to confront racial and 
ethnic injustices as well as learning differences while 
preparing them to work together in a diverse world.

HOLY CROSS CATHOLIC SCHOOL GOLF TOURNAMENT 

In memory of Dorothy Murphy

Thank you to our golf course sponsors, Tim and Mary Boyle.

A fun time was had by all! We were sold out, so be sure to register early next year.
Save the date: June 17th, 2023

Winning team:

Jeff Betzler (married to an alum and current dad), Keagan Davis (alum, current 
parent, and 8th grade teacher), Julian Davis (alum), Richard Holman (alum).

Thank you to our sponsors:

Columbia Sportswear Tim and Mary Boyle

Mark P. O’Donnell Law Firm LLC 

The Murphy Company John Murphy 

Trophies and Plaque Jennifer Rose 

Tim’s Potato Chips Tim Merck 

Copy Pilot David and Michelle Schleiger

Nite Hawk Billy Mildenberger

Billy and Kathy Ryan Hole Sponsor and Prize Sponsor

Jo and Tim Jorgensen Use of Condo 

Carr Auto Group Brad Preble

Sue and Pine Humes Goodie Bags 

Urban Creatives Peter Butler

City Liquidators Walt and Pam Pelett 

McMenamin’s Sand Trap

Nike — Pumpkin Ridge Jeff DeVall 

Gearhart Golf Links Jason Bangild, Director of Golf

Oregon Yacht Sales Tom Jordan 

Clark Foundation Mike and Tracey Clark

BearCreek PMG Harold Buell 

Regina M. John Trust Melissa Hartnell

Maybelle Clark Macdonald Fund Monique M. Sanvitale

Dennis Murphy

Hartman Steel Inc Tom Hartman 

The Lindgren Foundation Brooke Lindgren

Great Wall Restaurant Simon Lin

Sheridan Fruit Vince and Anne Torshia

CMS Corporation Monica Anderson

Landway International Corp Patrick Grant

Camas Meadows Rufino Barroso

Glendover Certificate Kevin Niessner

Bill Winter

Willamette Blueprint Neil Humphrey
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“More than ever I find myself

In the hands of God.

This is what I have wanted all my life

From my youth.

But now there is a difference;

The initiative is entirely with God.

It is indeed a profound spiritual experience

To know and feel myself

So totally in God’s hands.”

—Pedro Arrupe, S.J.

Andrew Michael Bachman
Judith Ann Barr
Elizabeth Brinster
Amy Marie Bybee
Jose Marcelino Castillo-Pacheco
Donald Cole
Matthew Culligan  
Class of 1959 (Queen of Peace)

Edward Doell
Janet (Blom) Dykes Class of 1959

David Erickson
Joyce Esterbrook
Janus Gruen
Dorothy Inskeep
Carolyn Kadlec
Frances Keagbine

Christopher Kelly
Agnes Koehmstedt
Mary Alyce LaFave
Calline May Leal
Dick Maloney
Ernest Marbott
Antonio Merquecho Rameriz
Fidel Meza Vargas
Maria Elena Nieves Rangal
Howard Plaschka
Rosalinda Reyes
Fran Rowley
Alejandro Salinas Villafuerete
Owen Clair Shackleton Jr.
Loran Starr
Joyce Wells

In Memoriam

ANNUAL DONOR DINNER
The donor dinner was a great success, and it was nice to be in person as a community once again.  
It was so wonderful to see each other’s faces. The entertainers and speakers kept the audience amused.

Thank you to our dinner sponsor Fidele Bauccio/Bon Appetit!

Thank you University of Portland for hosting.

Save the date for next year’s dinner: March 7, 2023
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Alumni Guest Speaker 

—Maureen Briare, Class of 1983



Revenue and Expenses
YEAR ENDING JUNE 30, 2022

Personnel costs  

(salaries, taxes, benefits)

Educational supplies

General/administrative

Physical plant  

(maintenance, upgrades, 

repairs, security)

Utilities

Development expenses

Other expenses

Tuition and fees

Annual Fund Drive  

(pledged as of June 2021)

Parish support

Grants

Parents Club

Other revenue

TOTAL

REVENUE

TOTAL

Balance of school endowments 
as of June 30, 2022: 

$2,137,209

EXPENSES

$2,168,154

$2,091,516

$1,724,173 

$93,086

$90,509

$98,384 
 

$39,899

$37,864

$7,601

$1,061,261

$394,314 

$98,678

$376,578

$63,149

$174,174

THANK YOU SPONSORS OF THE SCHOOL SCHOLARSHIPS
The Waldram Scholarship  |  Sr. Mary Angela Morbeck Scholarship  |  Sivyer Family Scholarship  |  Sprague Family Scholarship

Tuition and fees

Annual Fund Drive

Parish support

Grants

Parents Club

Other revenue

Personnel costs

Educational supplies

General/administrative

Physical plant

Utilities

Development expenses

Other expenses

REVENUE

EXPENSES
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For information about giving to Holy Cross Catholic School:

SISTER MARY RYAN
Director of Legacy Giving

503-830-3328

LEARN MORE
holycrosspdx.org/school

CENTENNIAL AWARD
This year the Centennial Award was presented to  
Ana Carmina Perez.

Ana Carmina is a mother of two Holy Cross alumni, a 
Godmother to many and a friend to all. As the Hispanic 
Ministry liaison, she works tirelessly to bring both the Anglo 
and Hispanic communities together. She works with grace and 
an energy second to none. Bien merecido—Ana Carmina!

SAVE THE DATE
All events are subject to COVID-19 health and safety 
guidelines from the governor’s office, Department of 
Catholic Schools, CDC and other trusted agencies. Check 
our website for frequent updates: holycrosspdx.org/school 

Annual Appeal Dinner 

March 7, 2023 University of Portland

Golf Tournament 

June 17, 2023 Gearhart, Oregon

Jog-a-Thon

Date and location to be determined

Visit our website for updates on the Holy Cross Jog-a-thon, 
Christmas Program and Alumni Basketball Tournament.


